
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Foreword 
 
As the new summer season approaches we  need to enhance awareness of all operational possibilities 
and the associated risk. This will contain an area of special awareness as identified by the BGA Safety 
Committee. They have asked all clubs to circulate that information and this fits perfectly into our “Topic 
of the month” initiative.  
I´m really pleased about the uptake of the March topic: a few wing drops have happened in rather strong 
cross wind but all of them released before the wing touched the ground! 
Thanks, and stay alert like that! 

 

Topic of the month April 2023: 
“SAFE RIGGING” 

 

Excerpt of a few BGA SC emails: 
 

“Incorrect rigging of gliders continues to be a significant risk; the outcome is usually a serious injury or 
a fatality. Most are aware of a tragic accident late in 2022 when a glider was launched with its elevator 
disconnected.  
The design and human factors associated with mis-rigging of certain gliders are well researched and 
practical mitigations are documented and widely published. For example:  
 

https://members.gliding.co.uk/library/safety-briefings/is-your-glider-fit-for-flight/ 
 

https://members.gliding.co.uk/library/safety-briefings/easa-sib-2019-07-sailplane-rigging/ 
 

Rigging errors, and other errors and omissions in preparing a glider for flight are frequently caused by 
interruption, distraction, forgetfulness, and making unwarranted assumptions. The BGA has 
repeatedly drawn attention to these hazards and stressed the importance of rigging, and performing 
DIs and pre-flight checks, diligently and without interruption or DISTRACTION. 
… 

…we know that some club officers and others may not have appreciated from our earlier 
communication on this topic that, while it is the responsibility of the pilot in command to reasonably 
ensure an aircraft is fit for flight, 
gliding clubs have a role to play in considering how some of the 'toolbox' of rigging error mitigations 
could be implemented by their club to help to establish a club operating environment in which club 
and private glider rigging errors can be prevented or identified before flight. 
 

Of course many pilots and owners don't read emails, regardless of who sends them.  
So this topic will need occasional club briefing time and ongoing communication to ensure awareness 
and buy-in.  
The BGA is working with the CAA to develop some video material that can help with that. It will take a 
while to produce.     ……” 
 
The attached information leaflet provides the ‘toolbox’ of suggested actions clubs and owners 
can additionally take to help to minimise the risk of rigging errors. 
Also available online on the bottom of the linked page: 
https://members.gliding.co.uk/bga-safety-management/safe-rigging/  
 
Have a good start into the main flying season, be aware of the whole operations environment and stay 
safe! 
 
Cheers, 
Reiner             1 
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